

         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council

Meeting held at:

Moorland House

Blakelaw 

Newcastle upon Tyne 

NE5 3RY
Tel:  07588154441
      E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
      Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 
DATE HELD: Thursday 20th April 2023 
TIME:   6.00 pm  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears (Chair), Jimmy Gill (Vice Chair), Ann Keenan(AK) and Violet Rook(VR) 
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Debbie Playford – Resident 

Kathy Smith – Resident 

Maureen Kelly – Resident 
Deborah Wears – Resident
Gavin Campbell – Blakelaw Juniors Football Club 

Emma Hoare – Blakelaw Juniors Football Club 

23/23.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence were received from Blakelaw Ward Councillor Marion Williams and the Police.  Councillor Juna Sathian was not in attendance.
24/23. Declaration of Interests

· John Wears – Director of Learning for All 
· Violet Rook – Governor of Thomas Walling Primary School
25/23. Grant Applications 

Gavin Campbell(GC) and Emma Hoare(EH) from Blakelaw Juniors Football Club attended the meeting via Zoom to go through their application for funding.  GC took the Council through the application for funding which included new goal posts, nets and training kit for coaches and brought the Council up to date the current position of the Football Club.

GC explained the difficulties the club had been having with the cost of the hiring the Blakelaw Club in that it was now costing £194 an hour but it was felt that the pricing was inconsistent but definitely kept creeping up however the facilities were brilliant and that was where the parents and children wanted to be.  Even teams who haven’t been able to play on the grass and contacted the hub last minute have had to pay full price who pitches that weren’t booked.  The Club are in partnership with the Hub but this doesn’t seem to make any difference.
JG commented that during the planning the Council were regularly told that there would be a local people’s discount card but this doesn’t seem to have happened.

GC and EM left the meeting whilst the council discussed the application.  The Council are huge supporters of the Football Club and the good work that they do.  The Chair enquired as to whether the council could use their discretion and award the whole financial request ie £1541.50.  The Clerk confirmed that they could, following this advice the Council unanimously agreed to award funding in the sum of £1541.50.

GC and EM came back in to the meeting and were informed of the decision to award the full amount of £1541.50.  GC thanked the Council for their continued support and remind them that the annual football presentations were taking place on the 12th and 19th of May at 6pm.  
26/23.
Minutes of Previous Meetings and Matters Arising 

The minutes of the meetings held on the 9th February 2023 were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair.

There were updates to be shared later in the meeting.
27/23.
Police Update 
The Police were not in attendance however had provided an update via email which the Chair shared with the meeting.
28/23. Community Council Update 
JG updated the Council on the levels of fly tipping he had been reporting, it appeared to be getting worse.  

The Chair informed the Council he had been contacted by residents and reported complaints to Newcastle City Council in relation to the smell of cannabis on Binswood Avenue, concerns raised regarding council tax, fly tipping and rats being sighted at the Blakelaw Community Centre.
29/23.
Blakelaw Ward Councillor Update

There were no Blakelaw Ward Councillors in attendance.
30/23.
Sub-Group Updates

Community and Environmental Engagement Group

The Chair updated the Council stating that the Group hadn’t met however there had been a significant activity.

Sadly, again the newsletter had not hit every door step and the Community Council Facebook page had been hacked and was now inaccessible and it had been a struggle to make any contact with Facebook itself, it was agreed that a new Facebook page would be needed as it was a good tool to share information.
The Clerk confirmed that she regularly updated the website but continued to need fresh information to use.

The Chair confirmed that 3 dates had been agreed for the community coach trips to take place.

The Chair also gave an update on the extremely successful Over 55’S group, this group continued to grow with new residents attending all of the time.  It was hoped that the group would become self sufficient by creating a “friends of” group which would enable them to access funding that the Council couldn’t.
31/23.
Review of Risk Register and Asset Register 2022 – 2023 

The Clerk presented the Community Councils Risk Register and Asset Register.  Following a brief discussion, the Council agreed these documents which would be supplied to the internal auditor as part of the audit.
32/23. Parish Elections 2023 

The Clerk provided an update in relation to the up and coming election being held on the 5th May 2023.
33/23. Financial Matters
Payments for Approval (10/02/2023-09/03/2023)

Report of the Clerk to the Community Council

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 10 February 2023 – 9 March 2023

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £24,728.77







Total

  
£25,228.77

Less: Payments;

HMRC (March 2023)





£359.21

Helen Richardson (March 2023 Salary)



£1001.38

H V Richardson (Over 55’s Project)



£121.69

Judith McLellen (The Bread Machine)



£70.00









Total
£1552.28

Income 

Interest 







£32.67
Closing balance as at 09 March 2023 (account 2)

£23,209.16

Closing balance as at 09 March 2023 (account 1)

£500.00

Payments for Approval (10/03/2023-31/03/2023- updated)

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 10 March 2023 – 31 March 2023

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £24,728.77







Total

  
£25,228.77

Less: Payments;

HMRC (March 2023)





£359.21

Helen Richardson (March 2023 Salary)



£1001.38

H V Richardson (Over 55’s Project)



£121.69

Judith McLellen (The Bread Machine)



£70.00

Joanne Moody (Over 55’s Project)



£75.00

ROAM Distribution






£660.00

NPS 








£952.00

Pre-pay Tech 






£449.00

N R Canava (Over 55’s Project)




£200.00

R Griskonyte (Over 55’s Project)




£202.06









Total
£4090.34

Income 
Interest 







£32.67
Closing balance as at 31 March 2023 (account 2)

£20,671.10

Closing balance as at 31 March 2023 (account 1)

£500.00
Payments for Approval (01/04/2023-20/04/2023)

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 01 April 2023 – 20 April 2023

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £20,671.10







Total

  
£21,171.10

Less: Payments;

HMRC (April 2023)






£359.21

Helen Richardson (April 2023 Salary)



£1001.39

CI Accountancy (Payroll Provider)



£252.00

Keiths Coaches (Deposit)





£1360.00

NALC 








£785.95

John Wears (Over 55’s Group Expenses)


£11.22









Total
£3769.77

Income 

Whitby Trip







£102.00
Closing balance as at 20 April 2023 (account 2)

£17,003.33

Closing balance as at 20 April 2023 (account 1)

£500.00

34/23.
Any Other Business 
The Clerk made a request to move the meeting due to be held on the 8th June as she would be on annual leave.  However, did stated the Council would be required to meet before the end of June to agreed the AGAR in time for the 30th June deadline.  The Council were awaiting the paperwork to be returned from the internal auditor.  Following a brief discussion, it was agreed that once the paperwork was returned by the internal auditor and the Clerk had returned from annual leave a meeting would be arranged with the correct notice period.
35/23.
Date, time and venue of next meeting  

To be confirmed 
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